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ABSTRACT 
 
The purpose of this report is to advise the Board of the commencement of the review of the Integration 
Scheme between NHS Tayside and Angus Council and seeks comments on the review of the Integration 
Scheme. 
 
1. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

It is recommended that the Integration Joint Board:- 
 
(i) notes the commencement of the review of the Integration Scheme between NHS 

Tayside and Angus Council, 
 

(ii) provides comment on the review of the Integration Scheme; and 
 

(iii) notes that comments can be emailed by Board members to the Interim Chief Officer.  
 
2. BACKGROUND 
  
2.1 The Board, at its meeting on 22 April 2020, consider report No. 16/20, in respect of the review of 

the Integration Scheme between Angus Council and NHS Tayside. Having considered that 
report, the Board agreed to note:- 

 
(i) the requirements imposed by the Public Bodies (Joint Working)(Scotland) Act 2014 on 

local authorities and Health Boards in relation to the review of integration schemes; and 
 

(ii) the terms of the correspondence received from the Scottish Government. 
 
2.2 The current Integration Scheme between the NHS Tayside and Angus Council can be found 

here:- 
  
 https://www.angus.gov.uk/media/angus_integration_scheme 
 
2.3 The review of the Integration Scheme between Angus Council and NHS Tayside has 

commenced taking into account the terms of the correspondence received from the Scottish 
Government.  

 
2.4 The Board is invited to comment on the review of the Integration Scheme. The Board may wish 

to consider:- 
 

(i) how well the Integration Scheme promotes the integration of health and social care in 
Angus, 

(ii) whether there are parts of the Integration Scheme that should be changed, 
(iii) whether there are matters that should be included in the integration scheme which 

currently are not. 
 
2.5 Once the review has concluded, the results of the review and the consultation responses will be 

acknowledged jointly and formally by NHS Tayside and Angus Council. In addition, the review 

https://www.angus.gov.uk/media/angus_integration_scheme


will note anything that requires further work between the Council and NHS Tayside and set out 
plans for the completion of that work at a later date. 

 
2.6 Board members are asked to note that comments on the Integration Scheme can be emailed 

directly to the Interim Chief Officer. 
 
3. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

 
 There are no financial implications arising directly from this report. 

 
4. DIRECTIONS 
 

The Integration Joint Board requires a mechanism to action its strategic commissioning plans 
and this is provided for in Section 26 to 28 of the Public Bodies (Joint Working) (Scotland) Act 
2014.  This mechanism takes the form of binding directions from the Integration Joint Board to 
one or both of Angus Council and NHS Tayside. 

 
Direction Required to Angus Council, NHS 
Tayside or Both 
 

Direction to:  

 No Direction Required X 
 Angus Council  
 NHS Tayside  
 Angus Council and NHS Tayside  
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